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May 6, 2022


Present: 	Sharlet Rafacz, Aaron Hoskins, Ben Boone, Nicole Smith, Haley Shah, Alison Mandaville, Susan Alteri, Ana Soltero-Lopez, and Chris Fiorentino

Not present: Bernadette Muscat, Marcus Shaw, Alysa Garaygordobil, Jamie   Levitt, Fernando Parra

Meeting was called to order at 1:36 pm.

Moved, seconded, and carried (MSC) to approve the agenda for the 5/6/22 meeting.

Minutes from the March 18, 2022 meeting were previously approved via an electronic vote.

Chris informed the committee that he received updated syllabi for the following courses and all incorporated the changes required for 5-year S recertification: HHS 114S, HHS 115S, LEE 109S, PHYS 168S.

Chris shared that we are still waiting on the revised syllabus for EES 199S recertification.  Therefore, 5-year S recertification of this course will have to be held over to next academic year.

Ben shared that he has been selected for a Fulbright Scholarship and will be teaching in Ireland during the 2022-23 Academic Year.  Professor Steven Hart has agreed to be the Faculty Service-Learning Scholar for the 2022-23 year and, as such, will be an ex officio member of the SL Subcommittee. Ben is congratulated on this honor and will be missed during his year abroad!

Sharlet shared that she has made the difficult decision to leave Fresno State and has accepted a faculty position at Western Michigan University in order to be closer to family.  Sharlet has served on the SL Subcommittee for 5 years, including three as Chair.  Her stellar service and leadership will be greatly missed.

Dr. Morgan Hawker, Chemistry, has been recommended as the new CSM representative on the SL Subcommittee.  Sharlet has approached AP&P with this recommendation.

Ana Soltero-Lopez was nominated and unanimously approved to be the new chair of the SL Subcommittee.

Proposed Meeting Dates for Fall 2022 are:

Friday, September 9, 2022, 1:30-2:30pm, Thomas 117*
Friday, October 7, 1:30 – 2:30pm, Thomas 117*
Friday, November 4, 1:30 – 2:30pm, Thomas 117*
Friday, December 2, 1:30 – 2:30pm, Thomas 117*

*Meetings will be held in-person, but can be moved to Zoom should circumstances warrant.

Meeting adjourned at 1:55 pm.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Chris Fiorentino on May 6, 2022.
